
AND THE PEOPLE GAVE...
- Week of July 3, 2022 -

Undesignated Tithes & Offerings ---------------------- $   2,223.00

Church Gas Line Repair Fund ----------------------- $        30.00

  TOTAL RECEIVED FOR WEEK OF 07/03/22: $   2,253.00

- Week of June 26, 2022 -

Undesignated Tithes & Offerings ---------------------- $   1,329.68

Church Gas Line Repair Fund ----------------------- $      125.00

  TOTAL RECEIVED FOR WEEK OF 06/26/22: $   1,454.68

- Week of June 19, 2022 -

Undesignated Tithes & Offerings ---------------------- $   1,389.00

Church Gas Line Repair Fund ----------------------- $      100.00

  TOTAL RECEIVED FOR WEEK OF 06/19/22: $   1,489.00

- Week of June 12, 2022 -

Undesignated Tithes & Offerings ---------------------- $   1,307.00

Church Gas Line Repair Fund ----------------------- $      274.00

  TOTAL RECEIVED FOR WEEK OF 06/12/22: $   1,581.00

- Week of June 5, 2022 -

Undesignated Tithes & Offerings ---------------------- $   1,786.25

Love Offering Income--------------------------------- $        10.00

  TOTAL RECEIVED FOR WEEK OF 06/05/22: $   1,886.25

- Week of May 29, 2022 -

Undesignated Tithes & Offerings ---------------------- $   1,185.00

Love Offering Income--------------------------------- $        10.00

  TOTAL RECEIVED FOR WEEK OF 05/29/22: $   1,195.00

Average amount of Undesignated Offerings needed to operate

the church EACH WEEK, as a minimum = $ 1,400.00

Church Directory
Todd W. White ------------------------------------------------------------------ Pastor

Lois Mae Floyd ---------------------------------------------------- Pianist/ Organist

Mickie Shatwell ----------------------------------------------------- Evening Pianist

Derek Quinnelly ---------------------------------------------------------------  Greeter

Larry & Mary Byars --------------------------------------------------------  Outreach

Bertha Segebarrt ---------------------------------------------------------  Custodian

GinaMarie Shufelt ------------------------------------------------------------- Flowers

 Seth White --------------------------------------------------------------- Sound/Video

- CHURCH NATURAL GAS LINE REPAIR FUND -

Total Cost Of Repairs ------------------------------------ $10,365.78

Amount Received Thusfar --------------------------- $  8,817.50

                  Amount Still Needed: $ 1,548.28

Thank You For Your Help With This Need!

AND THE PEOPLE CAME... 
- Week of July 3, 2022 -

Sunday Morning Service ------------------------------------- 45

Sunday Evening Service -------------------------------------- 28

Wednesday Eve., 07/06/22 Service ------------------------- 19

WHAT IT MEANS TO BE SAVED
1. Admit that you are a sinner.

2. Admit that God says all sins must be

paid for.

3. Accept the fact that Christ took upon 

Himself the suffering necessary to pay for all

your sins.

4. You must change your mind about sin and

sinning (God calls this repentance).

5. By an act of your will, accept by faith

the Lord Jesus Christ, Who can save you from the

penalty of sin. Then, tell God about this in a

simple prayer. Believe that God keeps His promise

to save you, and thank Him for His salvation. 

THANK YOU For Your Continued

Faithfulness In Giving!

During the early part this pandemic, we were

unable to meet in the church-house. But - that did not

mean that the expenses of having a church-house

were suspended. We still had bills to pay - electricity, gas, water, trash

pickup, phone, internet, facility insurance, copier lease, office

supplies, etc., and, praise the Lord, His people kept praying, watching

online, & supporting their church with their giving.

Sadly, some people only give when they are in attendance

at church - sort of like paying for “services rendered” - but the truth is

that they are robbing THEMSELVES of God’s blessings when they

withhold their tithes and offerings and only give when they are here

(see Malachi 3:10).  Thankfully, most of our people have remained

faithful, in so may ways, during this crisis, including financially.  

WE HAVE 3 WAYS YOU CAN GIVE:   

1. By mail - 23 East Wells Blvd., Sapulpa, OK 74066

2. Drop it off - call the Church Office to arrange it. 224-1924

3. Online - Go to the link below and give electronically:   

https://tithe.ly/give?c=433047

WE ARE GLAD WE CAN NOW GATHER TOGETHER TO PRAISE GOD &

STUDY HIS WORD TOGETHER IN THE CHURCH-HOUSE! 

YOUR FAITHFUL AND GENEROUS GIFTS WILL HELP US KEEP UP WITH

THE BILLS AND CONTINUE OUR RENEWED OUTREACH EFFORTS!

LISTEN TO -
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T he need of churches is evident. We are in a decided lull throughout this nation. (Remember! There are

still many great churches in our nation. I thank God for the pastors of these growing churches).

K Attendance Is Suffering In Many Places. Sunday evening services are weak (and many churches don’t 

have one at all - TWW). Times have been changed from 7:00 p.m. and 7:30 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. and, in some cases, to 5:30 p.m. The

evening service has become a quiet vesper hour instead of a wide-awake, enthusiastic evangelistic hour. The lost are rarely found

in the vesper hours.

K Evangelism Is At A Low Ebb. Many churches are reporting a decided decrease in souls saved. (it took 88.43 Southern Baptists 

to see ONE person baptized in their churches in 2021).

What is the greatest need of today’s churches--large and small?

yyyy FIRST, LEADERSHIP. “Everything Rises Or Falls On Leadership.”

Poor leadership is hindering many churches. We need God-called men in the leadership of our churches. We must have men who

are conscious of His call. Yes, God-called men like Moses, Nehemiah, Jeremiah, and Daniel.

It is a common statement in all parts of our country: “We have very few young people answering God’s call for service.”

This means we have fewer young people preparing for Christian service. Colleges, Bible schools, and seminaries are reporting

lower numbers. 

We need leadership that is consecrated--fully sold out to God--completely surrendered to Him.

We need leadership that is unselfish. It has become a common thing for people to ask, “How much?” Even church leaders,

pastors, educational directors, singers, and musicians are doing so. “How much does the job pay?” “How much time do I have for

my vacation?” “How much time do I get off each week for recreation?” Questions reveal the selfishness of men--even Christian

leaders.

We need leadership that is progressive. “Let us go on” should be our motto. Too many are content to stand still and do nothing.

There are many churches with large buildings, in heavily populated areas, but the leadership is content to do nothing.

yyyy THE SECOND GREATEST NEED IS CONCERN. Plain, old-fashioned concern. Jesus saw the multitude and was moved with 

compassion. He saw them as sheep without a shepherd.

In this sad, cold, metallic day it is hard to find people who care. Unconcern is common in all branches of society. But especially,

we are awakened to the need for compassion in the church. Concern begins with the pastor, but it must be reflected in every member.

When the pastor cares, and the church cares, something takes place. Souls are saved, preaching has meaning, singing has life.

Without concern, the altars are empty! Without concern, missionary giving drops to a low ebb. Without concern, the services

of the church are stereotyped and dead. 

Concern will send us out on visitation. Concern will keep us busy telling the story, even when people are hard and unresponsive.

(continued inside)



Concern will cause the church to purchase buses and send

them to untouched areas of the community. Yes, every method

will be used to win others.

Concern will cause us to speak to others. We will obey our

Lord’s command to witness (Acts 1:8).

Concern will build a warm friendly church.

“FRIENDLINESS”

“A Warm FRIENDLY CHURCH”

A cold, dignified, lifeless church is an abomination! God

wants His churches to be warm compassionate, friendly,

Spirit-filed assemblies.

I have seen them all! In my travels all over America and in

many foreign countries, I have seen them, I have been in them.

Some churches are like icebergs. The song service is dead and

cold. The atmosphere is depressive. The people are unresponsive.

What is wrong? Quite often it is the pastor. Again, we face the

matter of leadership. If the pastor is cold, formal, and lifeless, the

church will become the same way.

Sometimes it is not the pastor! I have seen pastors who

yearned for a warm, friendly church, but could not bring it to

pass. The people refused to change. Through the years, they had

adhered to certain aspects of formality in worship and they did

not want to change. They rebelled against the pastor’s leadership.

I was preaching in a northern city and a pastor from a nearby

state came to the meetings. He asked to have lunch with me. After

the meal, the pastor said, “I need your help and your advice. I

have spent more than a year in my present ministry. I have done

my best to awaken the people, to stir their hearts, and move them

to a concern for others, but I have failed.”

He said, “On last Sunday I preached my heart out. I gave the

invitation for people to receive Christ. A lady came forward. She

was in tears. She stated, ‘I want to be saved.’ I dealt with her and

she accepted Christ. I asked her if she wanted to be baptized and

unite with the church. She said, ‘Yes, I do.’

“I had the lady to stand and give her testimony of her faith in

Christ, and her desire to be baptized. I turned to the audience and

said, ‘Do you rejoice in the salvation of this friend and will you

receive her into our membership upon her baptism?’ A few hands

were raised out of the entire congregation. I knew something was

wrong.

“At the close of the service, the chairman of the deacons came

to me and said, ‘Pastor, it is all right for this woman to get saved,

but we don’t want her in our church. Her reputation is bad and

her presence in our church would hurt the standing of our church.

We forbid you to baptize her.’ “

The pastor stated to me that he had pleaded with the deacon

to change his mind, but he would not.

Then he asked, “What would you do in a situation of this

kind?” I replied, “I would go back to the church and preach the

Word of God, condemn sin, and preach and pray for a scorching

hot revival that would change your people.”

I think he did so, but apparently the people did not change,

for he soon resigned the church and later began work in another

field.

Every church should be warm, friendly and concerned for

others. The love of Christ should be manifested in the

Christian’s attitude.

We are sinners saved by grace and should show forth

compassion to others. Greeting others in public services is

important. It should be done tastefully, not crudely, not noisily.

Some of the present day methods of welcoming visitors is

uncomfortable to some people.

For forty years at Highland Park, we used one simple plan to

welcome visitors. After a good song service, I would say, “We

have many visitors with us for this hour. We welcome you to this

service. In a moment I shall ask the members of our church to

stand. If you are visiting with us, please remain seated. The

ushers would like to place in your hands a visitor’s card. We

would like for you to fill this out and return it to us when the

offering is taken. When our members stand, they will shake hands

with the visitors near them. The choir will sing as we welcome

our visitors. Every visitor is an honored guest.”

(Ask the members to stand. The choir sings “Some Golden

Daybreak” or “Behold, He Comes” or any song of your choice.

The ushers give out visitor’s cards. After a verse of a song, invite

the visitors to stand with you and sing a verse of a song together.)

I think it is wise to use the same order of visitor recognition

in every service--Sunday morning and evening, and Wednesday

evening prayer service.

Keep the church warm and friendly! People need this. It

helps to break down barriers. It makes the people more receptive

to the message.

yyyy  A THIRD NEED OF THE HOUR IS ENCOMPASSED IN 

THE WORD “STANDARDS.” In the Old Testament, standards

were given for God’s people, Israel. Definite laws and regulations

were established by God. Sore punishment was given to those

who failed to abide by the standards.

Standards are given in the New Testament. Christ gave many

standards for us in the Sermon on the Mount. The Apostle Paul,

inspired of God, placed many meaningful standards on Christian

people. These standards are interspersed throughout the writings

of Paul.

But, today standards are taboo with many churches and even

some denominations. Moral standards are disregarded. Decency

in dress is ridiculed. Purity of life and correctness of speech are

scoffed at.

But the Bible is clear, II Corinthians 6:17, “... Come out

from among them, and be ye separate, saith the Lord ...”.

yyyy A FOURTH NEED OF THIS DAY IS FOR 

INSPIRATIONAL SERVICES. I refer to the services in God’s

house.

The Bible must be the textbook for every worship hour.

Strong, pungent, heart-stirring messages from the infallible Word

of God is our need.

The messages must be alive and challenging. They must drive

straight to the heart. They must awaken the drowsy and invigorate

the aged. They must arouse young and old to new vigor and

enthusiasm.

Dead, dry services need not be. The Bible is alive. Its message

is life and service. On page after page, the Bible speaks to men’s

hearts, exhorting them, teaching them, warning them,

encouraging them.

First, the theme of every service should be “Christ died for

sins.” Men must hear the message of salvation. They must see

Christ as their only hope.

The Bible must be preached and the Holy Spirit must endue

and convict. The ideal for every service is the preaching of the

Word and the conviction and salvation of lost sinners.

But, there is another objective in every service and that is the

strengthening of God’s people. We are in a battle day by day. The

world, the flesh, and the devil war against us. The worship hour

is that time to receive new inspiration for life and service. My

memory takes me back to many hours when God spoke to my

heart and I arose to go forward and serve Him with a new zeal.

Lastly, and most importantly, the services of the

church--Sunday morning, Sunday evening, and Wednesday

evening--are conducted that we might thank God for His

goodness and praise Him for His gifts to us. We come together in

God’s house to remember that God is “Our Father.” We can pray

to Our Father and we rest upon the promises of God. ÷

NEWS OF INTEREST TO CHRISTIANS

‘ THE SIZE AND INFLUENCE OF AMERICA’S PUBLIC 

SCHOOLS - the following is excerpted from Battle for the

American Mind: Uprooting a Century of Miseducation by Pete

Hegseth & David Goodwin: 

“To an outside observer, the sheer scale of ‘school’ in

America is head-turning. The largest transportation system in the

world is not in New York or London - it actually takes children

to American public schools in half a million yellow buses. The

United States spends more on national defense than China,

Russia, Saudi Arabia, India, France, United Kingdom, and Japan

combined. Yet America spends even more on school than on

defense - more than $700 billion annually on education alone.

The largest union in the United States supports not steelworkers

or the teamsters, but schoolteachers. Public schools in the United

States are the largest state-owned monopoly in the world, outside

of China. How and why did this education story become so

massive in America? And why are more than 90 percent of

students educated in progressive public schools? In a nation of

capitalists, why is one of America’s largest industries publicly

controlled?” (p. 18). 

CONCLUDING NOTE: Battle for the American Mind gives

a helpful background of what has happened to public education

since the last half of the 19th century, but like the vast majority

of prominent political conservative writers, the authors do not

understand Bible prophecy, including the apostasy, the mystery

of iniquity, God’s plan of the ages and sovereign control of

history, Israel and the Church, Christ’s Great Commission, the

imminent Rapture, and the Day of the Lord, so they do not know

the true fundamentals of current events and do not know Christ’s

agenda for His people. They also give far too much credence to

the benefit of Greco-Roman thought and political schemes and to

Catholic Europe (e.g., the Holy Roman Empire and England prior

to the Reformation, which they mistakenly label “Christian”).

‘ WOKE AGENDA TAUGHT IN PUBLIC SCHOOLS 

NATIONWIDE - The following is excerpted from Battle for the

American Mind: Uprooting a Century of Miseducation by Pete

Hegseth & David Goodwin: 

“The battlefield for the hearts and minds of our kids is the

16,000 hours they spend inside American classrooms from

kindergarten to twelfth grade ... Through a seemingly

unstoppable progressive pipeline - teachers union priorities,

teachers colleges, Common Core prerogatives, and unchecked

teachers and administrators - the woke, social justice agenda is

showing up in the youngest of classrooms.

Often the books and curricula are hidden from parents, or at

least largely until now. In one Idaho school district alone, books

like A Is for Activist, Antiracist Baby, and Not My Idea: A Book

about Whiteness are being read to elementary students. 

Not only is A for Activist, but L is for L-G-B-T-Q, T is for

Trans, X is for Malcom X ... Anti-racist babies are taught to

‘confess when being racist’ and that ‘whiteness is a bad deal. It

always was.’ 

At Creekside Intermediate School in Michigan, students read

Black Brother, Black Brother, which highlights a black student

who feels like he is ‘constantly swimming in whiteness.’

Cambridge, Massachusetts, public schools’ ‘Early Childhood

Curriculum’ teaches black families to be ‘free from patriarchal

practices’ as part of the ‘disruption of Western nuclear family

dynamics’ and a return to the ‘collective village.’ 

Kindergarten students in Illinois and fourth and fifth graders

in parts of Pennsylvania also read Not My Idea: A Book about

Whiteness. The book pounds home the idea that being white is

inherently evil and that being black means you are inherently

oppressed. This is being taught to six-year-olds in America.

These books - and so many more like them - are designed to

divide students by race and gender; that is the goal, not just the

result. 

... Maybe your sixth or seventh grader will encounter the

‘gender unicorn’ instead - a widely used Barney look-alike purple

unicorn who explains concepts like gender identity, gender

expression, and sexual attraction” (pp. 9, 10). ÷


